Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

June 20, 2011
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Eric Mabe




Lewis Russell 

Doug Hall




Blake Smith




Jason Back
Members Absent:  Brian Lennon, Jim Potts
Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, Kim Irby, Linda Bailey, and Brandon Darrow.  John Martin and Kathy Bryant were also in attendance.
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. 

Public Forum:  None   
Approve previous meeting minutes:  
A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Lewis Russell to approve the minutes of the May 16, 2011meeting.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Payment of the bills:

A motion was made by Jason Back and seconded by Lewis Russell to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously.

Bond Refinancing:

John Martin from Southwest Securities presented the Board with a proposal of the savings on interest if the building bonds were refinanced.  The savings would be more than $200,000 net per the Board’s request in October.  A motion was made by Jason Back and seconded by Doug Hall to refinance the building bonds.  The motion carried unanimously.  

Inter-local agreement with Region 8:

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Doug Hall to sign an inter-local agreement with region 8 for services.  The motion carried unanimously.

Auditor Contract:

A motion was made by Doug hall and seconded by Jason Back to accept the bid from Arnold, Walker, Arnold & Co. for $7,060 for the 2010-2011 school year.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Cleaning Bids:

Cleaning bids for the 2011-2012 school year were opened.  They were as follows: EDSA $3,325 per month, Total Cleaning $4,436 per month, Mr. T’s $3,400 per month, B&A $3,900 per month, and Merry Maids $4,158 per month.  A motion was made by Jason Back and seconded by Doug Hall to table until the July meeting.  The motion carried unanimously.

In-house cleaning:

Mr. Johnson advised the Board that it appeared more expensive to have in-house cleaning as opposed to contracted. 
Administrative Reports:

Superintendent—Mr. Johnson advised the Board that the school would be closed for the week of July 4th.  
Principal’s Reports:

Mrs. Bailey reported that there was one elementary retest. 
Mrs. Irby reported that there were four secondary retests and that summer school was going well.

At 8:38 p.m. a motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Jason Back to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
